
Miami Rifle and Pistol Club 

Board Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, October 6, 2021  

 

 

Attendance: 

Officers  Name   Present           Guests: 

President  John Smith       Y   Glen Minano  

Vice President         Jeff Lonse – Winter Varmint MD 

Treasurer  John Herdering      Y   Mike Keder  

Secretary  Scott Galloway      Y 

VP Membership John Toll       Y   

VP Rifle  Greg Boothby       Y 

VP Pistol  Chris Hiteman       Y 

VP IT / Inv  John Goss       Y  

VP Grounds  Kevin Donahoe      N 

 

President’s Call to Order:  The October BOD meeting of the Miami Rifle and Pistol Club was called to order 

at 6:32.   John Smith presiding. 

 

Quorum present: Yes 

 

Approval of Minutes:  Minutes from September 2021 were presented.  A motion made by John Toll to accept 

the minutes into the record.  Seconded by Greg Boothby.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote. 

 

Reports: 

1.  Treasurer: John Herdering reported on account balances, deposits and expenditures for the month of 

September, 2021. 

5/3 Checking - $23,609.99 

Total Cash - $401,075.78 

Total Equity Appropriated for Growth (3112) - $260,783.32 

A motion to approve the treasurer’s report was received from Greg Boothby.  John Toll seconded the motion.    

Motion passed with a unanimous vote. 

 

2.  Membership:  John Toll, VP Membership, reported that the total membership for September, 2021 was 

2135 with a waiting list total of 1229.  109 applicants have completed orientation and are in the process of 

completing their work form.  John indicated that the new member volunteer work buyout program continues to 

generate interest with several applicants opted out of the requirement by electing to pay the $500 buyout.  John 

updated the board on the club cell phone billing issue.  A credit card change was not updated with the service 

carrier which caused a credit balance on the account.  The service has been updated and is now operational 

once.  Membership report is attached. 

3.  Rifle:   Greg Boothby presented the September report.  489 shooters consisting of 297 members, 119 juniors 

and 73 non-members participated in matches during September.  Gross income was $3,326.00.  Expenses were 

$2,272.29 and the net income was $1,053.71.  Rifle report is attached.  

4.  Pistol:  Chris Hiteman presented September pistol report.  A total of 305 shooters consisting of 217 members 

and 88 nonmembers participated in matches.  Gross income was $2,352.00, expenses $1,063.94 with a net 

income of $1,288.06.  Report is attached.    

5.  VP IT / Inventory:  John Goss, VP IT/Inventory, reported that no major changes or adjustments were 

necessary for the month of September.  



6.  Range & Grounds Report:  Kevin Donahoe, VP Range & Grounds, was absent but submitted the following 

R&G report: 

 

Member’s Business: 

1.  Email Service Update – John Toll introduced Mike Keder to the board.  Mike has been working to 

correct issues some match directors have been having with email notifications.  Mike has updated the steel 

shooter email list managed though Zimcom to route through an alternate service to speed up the process.  The 

updates have allowed for timely reminders and cancellations to be received.  Mike will continue to work the 

issue and will reach out to those other match directors using Zimcom lists  

 

New Business: 

1. Board Membership / Annual Meeting – John Smith again discussed the current terms for the Board 

of Directors and reminded the board members to continue to solicit possible candidates for the 2021 

election.      2019 Election 

John Toll – 1 year    John Toll – 3 years 

John Herdering – 3 years   Chris Hiteman – 3 years 

Kevin Donahoe – 3 years   Greg Boothby – 3 years 

John Smith – 3 years    Scott Galloway – 1 Year 

2020 Election-     Terms Expiring 2021- 

Scott Galloway – 3 years   John Smith 

Todd Pricket – 3 years   John Herdering 

John Goss – 3 years    Kevin Donahoe 

 

John reminded the board that the annual meeting is scheduled for October 23, 2021 at 12:00.  He 

requested help with setting up for the meeting.  Volunteers should arrive at 10:00. 

2. Footbridge Update.  John Smith continues to work on replacing the aging footbridges at the power 

range.  He is attempting to locate a source to deliver and install two telephone poles over the creeks. 

3. Empty Chamber Indictors.  John Toll opened a discussion concerning the need to provide ECI to 

shooters at the bench rest range.  Several ideas were considered.  A plan to provide a receptacle 

containing weed eater line was well received.  More info on the topic will follow. 

 

 

The next MRPC Board of Directors meeting will be on Wednesday, November 3, 2021. 

 

John Smith closed the meeting at 7:45 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Scott Galloway 

MRPC Secretary 



 



 

 

 


